


Currently, the site is comprised of mature bottomland hardwood forested
wetlands and degraded forested wetlands, scrub-shrub wetlands, along with wet
pine plantation, emergent wetlands and forested uplands. The current hydrology
has been altered from the historical hydrologic regime through property
alterations associated with timber production and forestry techniques. The
primary alterations within the Bank include culverts, road crossings, silviculture
ditches and rutting. Each of these alterations increase surface water runoff away
from the planted pine stands into nearby streams. Additionally, beaver activity
located along the southern boundary of the site has impeded normal flow
patterns.

The objective of the proposed mitigation action is the preservation of 211.28
acres, restoration of 220.38 acres of bottomland hardwood wetlands and the
enhancement of 297.78 acres of bottomland hardwood wetlands. As a component
of the Bank, the project would also include in-stream and stream riparian buffer
mitigation consisting of approximately 605.46 acres of riparian buffer
enhancement and 68.02 acres of riparian buffer restoration.

Hydric Soils found within the site include: Oaklimeter silt loam, Gillsburg silt
loam, and Guyton silt loam soils.

Service Area: This Mitigation Bank would be established to provide mitigation to
compensate for impacts to waters of the United States, including wetlands, within
the Corps of Engineers Vicksburg District. These areas are demarcated by the
United States Geologic Survey as hydrologic unit code 08060203 and 08060202
(primary service areas). Decisions authorizing the use of credits from the
Mitigation Bank will be made by the appropriate authority on a case by case basis
in accordance with all applicable requirements.

Comments on this proposed mitigation bank may be provided to the Corps at the
address below. Comments should be received no later than the expiration date
of this public notice. The prospectus, which outlines the conceptual plan for the
bank. is available at the followina website:




The prospectus, which outlines the conceptual plan for the bank, is available for
review at the Vicksburg District, Corps of Engineers at the address given below.
Please provide comments to:

U.S. Army Corps of Engineers
Vicksburg District

ATTN: CEMVK-OD-F

4155 Clay Street

Vicksburg, Mississippi 39183-3485

Posrwon A MLle
Thomas A. McCabe
Chief, Evaluation Section

Regulatory Branch




